
City of Crittenden 

Special Council Meeting 

Crittenden City Meeting  

April 29, 2019 

6:00 p.m. 

 

Council for the City of Crittenden met for its special meeting with the following present: 

 

Mayor Camilla “Kay” Patton; Councilperson Jennifer Thurman- Humphrey; Councilperson 

Paula Lowery; Councilperson Earlene Stumbo; Councilperson Joseph Dusing; Councilperson 

Danny Martin; Legal Counsel Pete Whaley; Grant County Sheriff Brian Mains, Crittenden 

Volunteer Fire Department Chief Lee Burton; Dry Ridge Mayor Greg Brockman & Dry Ridge 

Fire Chief Rodney Smith . Guest: See sign in sheet which is attached to the minutes.   

 

Mayor Patton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Councilperson Paula Lowery, seconded by Councilperson Joe Dusing to approve the 

agenda. The vote was: Councilperson Danny Martin –yes; Councilperson Paula Lowery – yes; 

Councilperson Earlene Stumbo – yes; Councilperson Joseph Dusing –yes; Councilperson 

Jennifer Thurman-Humphrey –yes. Motion carried. 

 

Mr. Len Rowekamp attorney for Tonya Burns address the Mayor and council regarding text 

amendment to add R-5 Zone to the Crittenden Zoning Book. 

 

Mayor Patton did a poll to see if anyone was in favor or against the text amendment for the R-5 

zone. 

 

Councilperson Earlene Stumbo – Yes 

Councilperson Todd Roberts – No 

Councilperson Danny Martin – Yes 

Councilperson Joseph Dusing – No 

Councilperson Paula Lowery – No 

Councilperson Jennifer Thurman-Humphrey – No (Because she wanted to hear the public 

opinion.) 

 

Mayor Patton stated since the poll was 4 against and 2 in favor of the R-5 zone, then the City 

will not present it to the Grant County Planning and Zoning Commission. 

 

The committee meet with Grant County Sheriff Brian Mains and Grant County Judge Executive 

Chuck Dill on Friday- April 26, 2019 regarding an updated inter-local agreement with the Grant 

County Sheriff Department.  No updated Inter-local agreement was ready to present to council at 

this time. 

 

Council heard the 1st reading of Ordinance 272-2019 and ordinance updating the Interlocal 

agreement with the County of Grant addressing cooperative road maintenance between the City 

of Crittenden and the County of Grant. 



 

Discussion was held on the agreement with the Crittenden Volunteer Fire Department. Chief 

Burton was good with the contract since the city needs a fire department and the fire department 

needs the city. 

 

Motion by Councilperson Joe Dusing, second by Councilperson Earlene Stumbo to approve the 

contract with the Crittenden Volunteer Fire Department for fiscal year 2019-2020 and revisit the 

agreement next year. The vote was: Councilperson Joe Dusing – Yes; Councilperson Paula 

Lowery –Yes; Councilperson Jennifer Thurman-Humphrey –No; Councilperson Earlene Stumbo 

– Yes; Councilperson Todd Roberts –Yes; Councilperson Danny Martin – No. Motion carried.  

 

* Correction to Minutes  

*Councilperson Thurman-Humphrey wanted it noted that she didn’t vote no for the Fire 

Department Contract. 

 

Motion by Councilperson Earlene Stumbo, seconded by Councilperson Paula Lowery to adjourn 

to next regular meeting May 7, 2019.  Motion carried, all yes. 

 

 

 

_________________________   _____________________________ 

Camilla “Kay” Patton     Megan Simpson 

Mayor       City Clerk/Treasurer 

 
 


